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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

NDC Name and Strength Size Batch # Expires 
0378-2047-
01 

Tacrolimus Capsules, USP 5 
mg Bottles of 100 3105410 September 2022 

0378-2047-
01 

Tacrolimus Capsules, USP 5 
mg Bottles of 100 3106268 September 2022 

Mylan Pharmaceuticals Inc. is conducting a recall at the retail level of two batches of Tacrolimus 
Capsules, USP 5 mg packaged in bottles of 100. These batches are being recalled due to the 
potential presence of commingled Tacrolimus 1 mg capsules. These batches were distributed in 
the US between December 2019 and January 2020. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 




